
 

Takk for sist ! (Thanks for 
the last time we were 

together!) It was good to 
see so many of you at our 

conference at Brock in 
May. Thanks once again to 

Andrew McDonald, Harry 

Lane, and Gurli Woods for 
putting together such a 

varied, stimulating, and 
well -organized program. 

Mads Bunch and Gurli 
Woods are already working 

hard on next yearôs 
conference in Ottawa, and 

you will find a call for 

papers in this newsletter.  
 

I am fortunate to have a sabbatical this year, and I have just returned from 
attending a couple of Arctic - themed conferences in Northern Norway where 

we were treated to some amazing displays of the Northern Lights. Arctic 
studies programs and research are receiving lots of attention these days, and 

AASSC has much to gain from and offer to these areas. I made other 
conference attendees aware of our organization when opportunities arose, 

and hopefully some of these people will join our group.  I encourage all of 

you to spread the word as you attend conferences and talk to colleagues who 
are teaching classes or doing research related to the Nordic region, or who 

are just interested in learning more about this area.  
 

I would like to note a transition and an initiative. After a decade of serving as 
editor of our journal, Scandinavian -Canadian Studies , John Tucker has 

handed this position over to Helga Thorson in a very smooth transition 
process. On behalf of AASSC, I would like to thank John for his many years 

of service and leadership as editor, and extend a warm welcome to Helga. At 

our meetings in May, John proposed establishing annual essay and 
publication contests for graduate and undergraduate students, and you will 

find more information below (p.6). They have been named in honour of two 
of our long - time members, Gurli Aagard Woods and Marna Feldt. Please 

consider nominating your students for these awards, and we look forward to 
seeing the winning papers published in our journal.  

(Continued on page 2) 
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Thanks to the members of our executive for the work they do behind the scenes 
throughout the year. A continued good fall to all of you, and please contact me if you 

have any feedback or ideas for AASSC.  
 

Sincerely,  
Ingrid Urberg  

(Continued from page 1) 

Call for Papers  
  

AASSC Conference,  
University of Ottawa, Ontario, Canada  

Monday, June 1 ï Thursday, June 4, 2015  
  

The 34 th  annual meeting of the Association for the Advancement of Scandinavian 
Studies in Canada / LôAssociation pour lôavancement des ®tudes scandinaves 

au Canada (AASSC/AAESC) will be held at the University of Ottawa in Ottawa, Ontario 

from Monday, June 1 ï Thursday, June 4, 2015 in conjunction with the Congress of the 
Canadian Federation for the Humanities and Social Sciences / Fédération Canadienne 

des Sciences Humaines.  
  

 The AASSC invites papers of 20 minutes duration, to be followed by an additional 10 
minutes of discussion time. Papers may be given in English or French on a 

Scandinavian / Nordic related topic in any discipline, including Finnish, Greenlandic, 
Faroese and Icelandic topics.  

  

As stated on the Congress website, the 2015 overall Congress theme ñCapital Ideas, 
invites us to reflect on the power of ideas: ideas captivate our hearts and minds; ideas 

connect people and ignite discussions and debates; ideas create knowledge and spark 
discoveries. Ideas represent an invaluable currency capable of changing our lives and 

our world. We thus expect Congress 2015 to be an exciting intellectual hub where ideas 
will be expressed, shared and implemented! The theme also relates to the location of 

this yearôs Congress host in the national capital. As the seat of our federal government 
and of several national agencies, as the home of embassies and of a large number of 

international organizations, Ottawa boasts a unique environment rooted in the 

confluence of people and the intersection of ideas from all over the world. This promotes 
a rich diversity of perspectives and research activities; one significant area of interest is 

public policy, and it is our hope that Congress 2015 will generate stimulating exchanges 
on the links between research, policy and societyò (http://congress2015.ca/about -

http://congress2015.ca/about-congress/theme
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congress/theme ).  
  

AASSC encourages panels (3 participants) that deal with ñideas,ò or ñpublic policyò issues, as 
expressed by the Federation above, in a Scandinavian/Nordic context including, for example, 

public policy issues that led to womenôs right to vote in Denmark in 1915, one hundred years 
ago next year.  

   
Even though we advertise for panels within the above mentioned areas, papers are NOT limited 

to these themes/angles, and we welcome all  contributions within Scandinavian Studies. Thus, 
proposals for panels on other themes within Scandinavian / Nordic Studies are also invited, as 

are proposals for interdisciplinary colloquia or special sessions on the level of the overall 

Congress of the Canadian Federation for the Humanities and Social Sciences. Let the AASSC 
Program Committee Chair know if you wish your panel to be a part of the overall Congress and/

or an interdisciplinary session.  
  

There are two deadlines again this year: If you must hand in your application for funding to your 
institution already this fall, you may submit your proposal by October 20, 2014, and the 

Program Committee will give you an answer by the end of October. In all other cases, the 
deadline for submission of proposals for panels/abstracts is January 15, 2015, through e -mail 

only. Submissions should include title of paper, abstract (150 -250 words), and the authorôs 

name, affiliation, a very brief bio, and contact information. Please also indicate whether audio/
visual equipment is required.  

  
Please email  your submission to the Chair of the AASSC Program Committee at 

gurli.woods@carleton.ca  
  

Thanks,  
Dr. Gurli Woods, Associate Professor  

Pauline Jewett Institute of Womenôs and Gender Studies 

And Co -VP / Program Chair, AASSC  
Also cross -appointed to the Institute of Comparative Studies in Literature, Art and Culture and 

the Institute of African Studies, DT 1401 Carleton University, 1125 Colonel By Drive, Ottawa, 
ON, Canada, K1S 5B6  

Phone:   613520 -2600, x 2195  

A A S S C  N E W S L E T T E R  

¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƻ ōǊƛŜƅȅΣ ōǳǘ ŜũŜŎǝǾŜƭȅΣ 

ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘ ƻǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΦ  

*ÕÎÅ ρ-τȟ ςπρυ 

5ÎÉÖÅÒÓÉÔÙ ÏÆ /ÔÔÁ×Á 

http://congress2015.ca/about-congress/theme
mailto:gurli.woods@carleton.ca
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Scenes 

from  

2014 
Congress 

at Brock  
 

 

 
Thank 

you to 
Robert 

Burcher 
for the 

excellent 

collection 

of photos  


